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 (12) DISPOSAL OF BIO-SOLIDS AT AIRPORTS: INCREASED WILDLIFE HAZ-

ARDS TO AVIATION OR NOT?  
 
Michael J. Begier, USDA, Wildlife Services, 6213-E Angus Drive, Raleigh, NC 27617 
USA;  
Brian E. Washburn, USDA, Wildlife Services, National Wildlife Research Center, 6100 
Columbus Ave., Sandusky, OH 44870 USA 
 
Airports often times employ different land uses on their airfields to generate or save 
funds.  The application of bio-solids is one such use.  Questions concerning this practice 
and its compatibility with safe aircraft operations arise; however, little information exists 
concerning this issue.  FAA regulations and technical guidance do not currently prohibit 
this practice on airfields.  Marine Corps Air Station Cherry Point, located in North Caro-
lina, has applied treated bio-solids to portions of the airfield over the past 14 years; this 
program is anticipated to continue into the future.  During 2003–2005, we conducted a 
study to compare plant community dynamics and wildlife use of grassland habitats re-
lated to bio-solids application.  Airfield plant communities have been significantly altered 
by long-term bio-solids application.  Grasslands where bio-solids were applied were 
dominated by tall fescue and bahiagrass, whereas plant species diversity was higher in 
control plots.  Overall, bird use of plots appeared to be species-specific and was accented 
by seasonal differences.  During winter months, observations of European starlings, east-
ern meadowlarks and other flocking birds increased in bio-solid plots relative to control 
plots.  A total of 5 small mammals were captured over 4,000 trap-nights, indicating small 
mammal populations were similar between grassland areas.  Patterns of white-tailed deer 
use of bio-solid and control plots were spurious; areas of higher deer use were most likely 
related to other habitat features (e.g., travel corridors).  The bio-solids application pro-
gram does not appear to have created a long-term wildlife attractant.  Short-term and sea-
sonal wildlife hazards that might occur can be mitigated through a proactive BASH man-
agement program.   
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